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November 5, 2020 
 
Dear Retiree, 
 
In response to the coronavirus pandemic, Governor Jay Inslee issued a proclaimation waiving 
some return-to-work restrictions from April 1 through July 1, 2020. The proclaimation allowed 
certain retirees to work without suspension of pension benefits. Now that the proclamation has 
expired, previously mandated return-to-work rules apply. 
 
DRS systems required updates so hours worked from April 1 to June 30 would not apply to 
affected retirees’ annual return-to-work total. Up to eight hours worked in July will not apply 
either. Those changes have been made, and no action on your part is required.  
 
You may review your adjusted hours by logging into or signing up for your online account at 
https://www.drs.wa.gov/oaa/.  
 
If you have questions about this letter, please contact the Department of Retirement Systems at 
800-547-6657 ext. 47966 or drs.rrtw@drs.wa.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Department of Retirement Systems 
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